
Joint Notice of Motion by Councillors Boulton, Laing and Lumsden  
That the Urgent Business Committee –

1. note that Councillor Donnelly was convicted on 13 December 2019 and is due to be 
sentenced at the end of January 2020;

2. note that Councillor Donnelly has resigned from the Scottish Conservative and 
Unionist Party;

3. note that Councillor Donnelly is no longer a member of the administration;

4. call upon Councillor Donnelly to resign as a councillor of Aberdeen City Council;

5. instruct the Chief Officer- Governance to bring proposals to Full Council on 2 March 
2020 to consider the re-allocation of committee places and outside bodies following 
Councillor Donnelly’s resignation from the Scottish Conservative and Unionist Party; 
and 

6. instruct the Chief Officer- Governance, as part of the proposals referred to in (5) 
above, to also seek proposals for the removal and/or appointment of:

a. Lord Provost:
b. Depute Provost:
c. Leader of Co-Leaders;
d. Depute Leader;
e. Business Manager; and 
f. Depute Business Manager.
g. Conveners and Vice-Conveners.


